A BALANCED WRITING PROGRAM

Modeled Writing

The teacher or other experienced adult writer models the process of writing in front of students, using an overhead projector or chalkboard, and verbalizes the thinking that is occurring while writing (thinks out loud as the piece is composed).  The teacher models (1) how a writer organizes thoughts, selects vocabulary, and uses self-correcting strategies; (2) techniques for revising content; (3) processes for editing for spelling, capitalization, and punctuation.   

· Should take place on a regular basis at all grade levels

· Is usually a whole class activity

· Should take less than 30 minutes

· May demonstrate writing for authentic purposes

· Should demonstrate how writing develops from thoughts and spoken words

Shared Writing

The teacher and students together compose a piece of writing with the teacher acting as scribe, using an overhead projector or chalkboard.  The process goes beyond the teacher merely taking dictation because the students are involved in the composing process through discussions of word selection, phrasing, etc.  It allows students to become actively engaged in a process that may be beyond their independent writing level. They are able to experience drafting, revision, and editing without the restraints of their more limited spelling and handwriting.  

· Should take place on a regular basis at all grade levels

· Can be used in both whole class and small group settings

· Should take about 15-30 minutes

· May demonstrate writing for authentic purposes

· Should demonstrate how writing develops from thought and spoken words

Guided Writing

Students become involved individually in all steps of the writing process, and the teacher acts as a facilitator, listener, and coach.  Students may self-select the topic and/or mode,  or they may be given a topic or mode.  The teacher’s role is to (1) conference with students individually or in small groups; (2) provide mini-lessons/skill lessons; (3) facilitate sharing time.

· Should take place on a regular basis at all grade levels

· Is used with individual students

· Should extend over a period of days, determined by student progress, not a fixed due date

· May demonstrate writing for authentic purposes

· Should demonstrate that writing develops from thoughts and spoken words

Independent Writing

Students write individually without the support, intervention, or evaluation of another writer.  The goal is to develop fluency, to provide practice and application of the writing process, as well as to become a self-initiated activity for students.

· Should take place on a regular basis at all grade levels
· Is used with individual students
· Allows for exploration of ideas and risk-taking in writing
· Encourages students to view themselves as writers
· Should connect thought to writing and writing to reading

